

P.O. Box 237-Sparta, Tennessee 38583 PHONE (615) 738-2256

August 27, 1981

Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, Kansas 66204

Dear Carl:

Your report of receiving WUCR on July 22, 1981 was correct according to our transmitter log. Our chief engineer, Ransom Siler and his assistant Austin Stinnett, both from Cookeville, Tennessee, were doing a proof of performance on that night. Their testing was started at 12:15 AM CDT and was concluded at 1:45 AM CDT, which would be during the time that you received our signal.

You will find enclosed, some additional information about our station. I hope you will find it interesting.

Yours truly

Don Howard - P.D.

WUCR RADIO